CARDROSS PRIMARY SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Wednesday 8th of May 2019 at 7pm


Present: Angela Bakker-Lavelle, Claire McCune, Gillian McTernan, Senga Floyd, Claire McLeod, Sarah Potter, Nadia Padden, Ruth Giffen, Jill Young, Melanie McPherson, Peta Ross , Lynn McLean, Kelly Girling, , Karen Veitch Thompson, Ellie McDougall, Katie Adirangga.

Apologies: Sophie Ritchie.
Approval of previous AGM minutes from 06-03-2019
Proposed: Ruth Giffen	Seconded: Mel McPherson
New Matters Arising
The matter of whether there was a possibility for another movie night before the summer holidays was raised, it was decided that there really wasn’t enough time for this to happen.
Treasurer Report
The balance of £3160,- remains unchanged since the last meeting. Raffle tickets of £150 and still going strong.
Head Teachers Report
Mrs Kelly Girling is delighted at being announced as the successful candidate for head teacher. She has been overwhelmed by the lovely comments and messages received.
The nursery that is moving from the church hall is going to be run by the school. The plan is for the nursery to open alongside the school at the beginning of term in August. Staffing will be 5 members in total. There are 31 children registered for the new term.
PEF funding has gone up to £12,000.00
PEF funding will be used towards the license for accelerated reading at a cost of £2,000.00. Money will be set aside for the library and outdoor learning and the plan is to update the interactive learning boards.
Homework policy – there are plans to work on a new homework policy to start in the new term. 
Positive behaviour policy – this will also be looked at before the new term, along with improvement plans for raising attainment.  After the assessment, health and well being will be a priority for the school to look at. 
Mrs Girling also discussed the possibility of family learning events alongside a parent partnership.
With regards to the quality report, everything that was mentions on the report to be done has been completed.
Mrs Girling also announced that ASN budget has been cut by 10 hours to 35 hours, this is alongside a huge change in policy across the local authority. Learning support as a whole will be changing. LS teacher not based at the school any longer but will be moved where required.  Ellie wold like the CPSA to take further action on this issue from a parental level to see if anything can be done to change these cuts.
School trip letters will be issued in the up coming week.
Some teacher changes have been made for the new term, Mr. Cameron and Miss Allan will be leaving. The PT position was advertisement authorisation has been sent to A&B and is pending approval. School is still not large enough to warrant a Deputy position.
Gala Day
Claire McCune will open the Gala day alongside dancers from Melvin School of dance.
First aiders are to meet at 11:30 am, and the mascot from Aardarden is coming to the opening.
The plan is for Mr. Isle to hold a safety talk/Fire briefing to all the stall holders and volunteers before the event starts.
An assault bouncy castle has been arranged and will need two volunteers manning it at all times.
Popcorn has been sorted, Ellie has arranged cups to hold it in.
The Fire engine will be going around the corner and will be in place from 14:00. 
It might be an idea to set up the large marquee the night before, weather permitting. All additional gazebo’s have now been sorted!
Soak the teacher has been organised and Mrs. Girling will set up a rota.
The raffle will be drawn at 15:30 to encourage people to stay a little longer.
Senga will organise the ice-lollies and choc ices from farmfoods.
Melanie will get the sweets for the tuck shop.
Set up has been agreed from 3-6pm on Friday before the gala for the gazebos etc outside, the rest will be set up including stall holders between 9-12 on the Saturday morning.
AOB
No other business on this occasion.
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